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SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1232

28th February, 2012
,

RE: ASBESTOS REMOVAL AT CATHERINE HILL BAY

MOONEE COLLIERY, CATHERINE HILL BAY COAL PREPARATION PLANT
MINING LEASE CCL 706

LEASE HOLDER: LDO COAL (on behalf of LakeCoal)
Dear Sir/Madam,

Mining ceased at Moonee in 2002 and the mine was sealed.  In 2003 a Mine Rehabilitation & Closure Plan was prepared for LakeCoal Pty Ltd by HLA- Envirosciences. 
It has been drawn to my attention by a former Environmental Officer for Lake Coal that the Moonee Bathhouse has been demolished. This building was identified in the 2003 Mine Rehabilitation & Closure Plan, as built from asbestos.
 It appears that there are records of the building being demolished in mid-2007, (the roof of the Bin Building, also asbestos was removed at this time).However in a report from ENSRA/AECOM and GEOTECH SOLUTIONS dated May 2009, the Moonee bathhouse was noted as still in existence “bathhouse requested by Rose group for retention.   
The developer Rosecorp (now Rose group) had requested that this building be retained by Rosecorp and not be part of the Mine Closure Plan of 2003.
There are no records of waste tracking. Was the asbestos from the Moonee Bathhouse and the Bin Building booked into Awaba Tip or the Buttonderry Creek facility at Wyong?

Presently a revised Mine Rehabilitation &Closure Plan is being prepared as the developer Rose group has been given approval for a large residential development on this land.

If, as appears to be the case, asbestos has been disposed of onsite this should be reflected in the new Mine Closure & Rehabilitation Plan that is currently being prepared as there will be a significant problem with contamination of the proposed residential site by hazardous materials.
Yours faithfully

Suzanne Whyte, President Catherine Hill Bay Progress Association

Cc: Greg Summerhayes, Principal Environment Officer, Regional Operations, Minerals-Environmental Sustainability Branch, NSW Department of Trade & Investment Regional Infrastructure & Services
